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The Jewish Life Education Committee is proud to sponsor 
Temple Beth Shalom 2008 Scholar-in-Residence Weekend, 

“Reaching Beyond Our Faith” 
  
 Featuring Andrew Tarsy, former N.E. Regional Director, 
           of the Anti-Defamation League as the 

 2008 Gersten-Hoisington Memorial Lecture Speaker 
 

Reaching Beyond Our Faith: 
Civil Rights, Human Rights and Confronting Anti-Semitism 

An interactive discussion of this compelling topic led by 
Andrew Tarsy from the bima immediately following Shabbat service. 

 
Friday, March 14 
6:30 pm - Congregational Dinner (reservations required) 
7:45 pm - Shabbat Service with Scholar Program immediately following. Oneg Shabbat   
Saturday, March 15 
8:30 - 9:00 am - Minyan (please note time change) 
9:00 - 10:30 am - Torah Study: A multi-faith approach to the Torah 
 Join us for an exciting discussion as Rabbi Jay Perlman, 
 Reverend Debora Jackson of the First Baptist Church, and 
 Reverend Robert “Skip” Windsor of Christ Episcopal Church explore 
 the meaning of Torah text. 
 

Each Needham clergy teacher will share insights on our text 
through the prism of his/her faith tradition. 

 
Fun for children of all ages…an evening filled 

with laughter, fun, song, 
noise making, spoofing and great food! 

Purim Morning Service and Breakfast 
Friday, March 21 at 7:00 a.m. 

Share in the fun of Purim with a more adult 
oriented Purim service and Megillah reading.  
Greggers are provided, but bring your own 

noisemakers as well. 
A delicious bagel breakfast will follow. 

TBS Purim Carnival 
Sunday, March 16 at 1:15 p.m. 

Once again Simon Hall will be hopping with 
cool games, incredible food, 

and lots of Purim fun for everyone! 

t h e B e at l e s P U R I M ! 
A Congregational Purim Celebration 
Thursday, March 20 at 6:15 p.m. 
in the Octopus’ Garden (a.k.a. Simon Hall) 
Come dressed in your favorite Beatles 
or 1960’s garb, and join our in-house 

band and our Purim Players as we take a 
Musical Magical Mystery Tour 
of the Purim story together!  
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The entire point of Purim is for the fun of the holiday to lead 
to deeper meanings:  hope against adversity, making noise 
when others remain silent, and remaining always proud of 
one’s Jewish heritage.  With noisy groggers spinning, delicious 
hamentashen baking, evil Haman hanging, and laughter shared 
by all……a fast paced poetic peek into the pages of a Purim 
holiday that is not just for kids: (“Tongue in Cheek” by Issa-
char Miron): 

 
The Megillah, 
a salient story holding the adult and teenaged audience rapt, 
makes young girls scream and little boys 
skip like wild goats. 
 
It concludes most un-Jewishly with…. 
a Hollywood world of fantasy-like 
moving picture solemnity, 
revving up a romantic, state-of-the-art happy ending, 
accelerating an exuberant-climactic sequel, 
and tumbling at a party lasting one hundred eighty pompous days and nights. 
 
Its morale fire-breaths magic, 
bringing you the injunction to stand on the little square 
of your Mosaic principle, never to despair,  
when Biblically confined helpless in the belly 
of a contemporary whale, not to lose all hope 
when drowning in the seas of hopelessness, 
and not to lose heart when compelled by Hamans to wear 
gas masks in sealed rooms or even when allowed  
by Ahasueros’ obese passivity to be shoved under the turf 
into harrowing darkness. 
 
Deflating theatrics, the scroll tells us that Purim 
is not only some hurly-burly leaps of history, 
self-deprecating joyful stunts with hyperactive rhythms, 
kaleidoscopic effects, parades, pranks, floats, foolery, 
carnivals filled to the brim with rapid-fire frivolity, 
all amusingly interwoven with tradition. 
 
In fact, and to a greater degree, 
Purim is an envoy extraordinary of relief, 
comforting through laughter. 
It’s a tender tune-up to cheer up. 
It’s a spellbound sight for sore eyes. 
It’s a tongue-in-cheek stronghold buttoned up against evil 
of cosmic reach and earthly grip. 
And in retrospect, it’s a spark spectrum 
of common destiny uniting Jews. 
 
Hope to see you at the TBS Purim extravaganza on Thursday night March 20! 
Chag Sameach! Joy filled wishes for a terrific holiday! 

From Rabbi Perlman 

www.tbsneedham.org 

Bicycle Drive - Memorial Park 
Highland Ave. & Rosemary St. 

Saturday, March 8 
8:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Bicycles in any condition 
can be donated. 

Bikes Not Bombs promotes 
bicycle technology as a 

concrete alternative to war and 
environmental destruction. 

t h e B e at l e s 

P U R I M !

A Congregational 
Purim Celebration 

Thursday, March 20 
6:15 p.m. 

in the Octopus’ Garden 
(a.k.a. Simon Hall) 

Come dressed in your favorite 
Beatles or 1960’s garb, 

and join our in-house band 
and our Purim Players 

as we take a 
Musical Magical Mystery Tour 
of the Purim story together! 

 
TBS Purim Carnival 
Sunday, March 16 

1:15 p.m. 
Once again Simon Hall 
will be hopping with 

cool games, incredible food, 
and lots of 

Purim fun for everyone! 
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When studying for my 
graduate degree in 
education, one pro-
fessor asked me and 
my classmates to an-
swer the question, 
“What’s the point of 
education, in particu-
lar that which takes 

place in our public schools?” At first it 
seemed like a “no-brainer.” Isn’t it 
clear what education is all about? Upon 
momentary consideration, however, it 
occurred to all of us that there are 
many possible answers. Is education 
only book learning of the arts, humani-
ties, or sciences? Is it intended to train 
children for citizenship in our country? 
Are our schools supposed to instill val-
ues? Does education socialize the 
youngest members of our society? The 
purpose of our schools, of course, en-
compasses all of the above and more, 
and the work of our Needham’s School 
Committee reflects this fact. 
 At the February meeting of our inter-
faith Needham Clergy Association, we 
were delighted to welcome Daniel 
Gutekanst, Needham Superintendent of 
Schools, to our assembly. During his 
visit, Superintendent Gutekanst shared 
a very thoughtful, insightful, and for-
ward-thinking document that he helped 

going study – is comparable to all the 
others combined. The Needham Public 
Schools are emphasizing “community,” 
the values of understanding, tolerance, 
and pluralistic perspectives. Our tradi-
tion welcomes a multiplicity of voices, 
welcoming everyone into dialogue and 
debate and always preserving minority 
opinions. Our schools encourage 
“citizenship…acknowledging and affirm-
ing the responsibilities we all have to-
ward one another,” and the service we 
ought provide others. This vision is ech-
oed in the Jewish values of tzedek, 
ensuring justice for all members of a 
community, and tikkun olam, our obli-
gation to participate in repairing our 
world where it is broken. Becoming a 
bar or bat mitzvah, a pivotal Jewish 
lifecycle moment, is nothing if not an 
acceptance of one’s communal respon-
sibilities. Finally, the Superintendent 
and School Committee are emphasizing 
personal growth, and in particular, act-
ing with reflection, courage, and resil-
ience in difficult situations. Our tradi-
tion is one rich with experience in fac-
ing daunting challenges with strength 
and hope.  As a faith community that 
encourages personal development in 
every person, we have been able to 
endure, and rise above, seemingly in-
surmountable challenges. 
 More important than the parallels 
between the values of the Needham 
Public Schools and those of our own 
Jewish tradition, however, is the fact 
that Superintendent Gutekanst joins our 
town’s clergy in dialogue and reflection 
regularly. Such a partnership enables us 
to support one another in all of our 
shared goals, and most importantly, to 
collectively shape a town guided by the 
principles we all hold dear. While not 
all of Temple Beth Shalom’s members 
live in Needham, nor do all have direct 
family ties to the public schools at this 
moment, we can all be inspired by the 
possibilities that abound when different 
facets of communal life come together 
for the greater common good…
particularly when our shared efforts 
benefit our children. 

From Rabbi Markley 

www.tbsneedham.org 

to create in partnership with the town’s 
School Committee. Perhaps you have 
read it already. It is entitled, 
“Needham Public Schools: Mission, Vi-
sion, Core Values, and District Goals 
2007-2008.” The document is available 
in its entirety online, and I encourage 
you to read it, regardless of whether or 
not you currently have children in the 
school system. You can find it at 
http://district.needham.k12.ma.us/
school_com_forms/Goals_SC_11-6-
07.pdf 
 Many around the table were struck by 
the fact that Superintendent Gutekanst 
and the School Committee chose not 
only to fashion mission, vision, and goal 
statements, but to articulate the values 
that ought to guide our principals, fac-
ulty, parents and town community in 
the education of our children. This new 
guiding document reads: “What do we 
value?  Scholarship, Community, Citi-
zenship, and Personal Growth.” Not 
only are these laudable aspirations for 
our public schools, they are Jewish val-
ues to their core. 
 Little in Jewish life is prized above 
learning. Our daily morning blessings 
enumerate several mitzvot (Jewish 
responsibilities) so important that their 
worth is beyond measure. That prayer 
concludes that Talmud Torah – our on-

 
  Triple Chai Film Series presents 

The Woody Allen Comedy: 

“Take the Money and Run” 
Sunday, March 23  Film at 4:00 p.m. 
with light supper at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Take the Money and Run was Woody Allen's major motion pic-
ture debut. The film follows the life of a criminal loser, shot in a 
faux documentary style. This was the beginning of his slapstick/
farce phase that would last until the early 70's. The script by 
 Mickey Rose and Woody Allen is deeply engraved with humor 
 from their childhood icons such as the Marx Brothers & 

 Charlie Chaplin. 
 

Complete the reply form below and return to Paulyne Raemer,  
120 Noanett Road, Needham, MA 02494 by March 17. 

Questions? Call Paulyne Raemer at 781-444-8487. 
COST: $12.00 per person for Triple Chai Members 

$15.00 for non-Triple Chai Members 
 

Name: Phone Number: 
 
Number Attending: 
 

Please make checks payable to Temple Beth Shalom/Triple Chai. 
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Shomrei Adamah’s 
Green Tip of the Month  

No More Junk Mail! 
Can’t see the forest. . . for the trees being torn  

down and turned into Junk mail. 
•  Each year, 100 million 

trees are used to 
produce junk mail. 

•  Among US manufactur-
ing industries, 

papermaking is the third 
ranked consumer of energy, 

third ranked emitter of 
toxic pollutants, and fourth 

ranked emitter of green-
house gasses. 

How to stop the junk mail madness: 
Check out these companies: www.junkbusters.com  
www.directmail.com/directory/mail_preference 

www.catalogchoice.org 
 

Write to mail preference services and credit bureaus re-
questing that you be removed from their lists. 

Go to www.junkbusters.com/optout.html.  
There you will find sample letters.  

Just paste your address information into the letter, 
print and mail. 

Return first class junk mail with “refused” written on the envelope. 
There is no cost to you, and hopefully 

you will be removed from the list. 
 

Contact mail order retailers and request they send fewer 
or no catalogs. Likely, the same product information is 

available online. Request that “special sale” notifications 
be sent to you via e-mail. 

Temple Beth Shalom Sisterhood 

Spring Rummage Sale 
Sunday, May 4: 2:00 - 5:00pm 
Monday, May 5: 5:00 - 8:00pm 

Bag Sale 

Drop Off Date: 
Sunday, May 4 

9:00 a.m. until 12 noon 
Simon Hall 

Sisterhood needs your 
Donations and assistance.  

Please call to volunteer! 
(Please, no broken or damaged items.) 

For more information, or to volunteer, 
please contact Bonnie Littman at 781-449-8793 

or bonh1@aol.com. 
Baby and infant accessories are no longer accepted, 

but baby clothing is welcome. 
No undergarments will be accepted. 

No computers or monitors, unless they are new. 

Essential Dates: 
Tuesday, March 11 - Refreshments at 7:00 p.m. Please join us 
for our March meeting and program “Growing Wisdom” with Dave 
Epstein, award-winning meteorologist for WCVB and avid gar-
dener. Dave will be discussing the new trends in gardening and 
landscaping, and he will be bringing some of his favorite plants 
that we will raffle off. This is sure to be an informative and de-
lightful evening. Bring a friend.  Donation is $5.   
Tuesday, April 8 - Refreshments at 7:15 p.m. Shirley Minott, 
award winning flower show judge and talented floral designer, 
will show us some creative ways to make a floral design in her 
new program, “Express Yourself.” Guests and friends are in-
vited. Donation is $5. 
Tuesday, May 13 - Refreshments at 7:15 p.m. Please join us 
for May meeting which is “All about Herbs”. 
Our own Judy Belgrade, along with other members of the Garden 
Club, will tell us everything we ever wanted to know about 
herbs: how to grow them, how to cook with them, the best uses 
of herbs, and even how to make a container garden with herbs.  
This delicious and informative program will surely be a highlight 
of the year.   
 By March, we are all looking for a sign of spring. The New 
England Spring Flower Show, which runs from March 8-16 at the 
Bayside Expo Center, may be just the breath of spring for which 
we yearn. Members of the Garden Club will have floral designs 
on exhibition throughout the whole show. 
 

L’hitraot, 
Myrna Ross, President 

Garden Club 

A gentle reminder….When Arlyne Fine passed away in August, her family 
specified that contributions in her memory might be made to the Beth Shalom 

Garden Club. A fund was set up by the Club to obtain a 
fitting tribute.  Now we would like to begin this permanent 
tribute in her memory. 
One suggestion is a container to match the pedestal on the 
Bimah. Arlyne was involved with Bimah floral arrangements 
for many, many years. 
She made many beautiful arrangements for the Sanctuary; 
she organized a calendar and scheduled the garden club 
floral designers; she mentored new club members and came 
many Fridays to assist and coach the novices and insure that 
their arrangements were beautiful. It was one of her greatest 
pleasures. 
Yes, a new container for the Sanctuary flowers would be a 
most fitting tribute to Arlyne Fine. 

Your donation may be sent to: Sanctuary Flower Fund  Temple Beth Shalom 
 670 Highland Avenue  Needham, MA 02492 
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Saturday night, April 26 

A fundraiser to benefit 
Religious School and Youth Programming 

Broadway on Highland 
Honoring Jerry & Lucille Sands 

Our Auction Wish List: 
 
Sports Events Tickets  
Vacation House Weekends 
Party Planning Services 
Catering Services  
Museum Passes 
Store Gift Certificates 
Gym Classes 
Children’s Classes 
Frequent Flyer Miles 
Restaurant Gift Cards 
Financial/Legal Services Offered 
Fine Wines & Champagnes 
Trips 
Sports Memorabilia 
Photography/Portrait Packages 
Fine Art & Antiques 

� Yes, we want to help! 
 
We would like to donate the following item(s) to Temple Beth Shalom’s  
Broadway on Highland , a fundraiser for our kids: 
 
Name/Business:  
Address:  Phone:   

E-mail:  Fax:  
Vendor Name:  Item: 
Value: $ 
Important: Any restrictions/comments for item description: 
 
Signature: Date:  

Items may be delivered or mailed to: 
Liv Nash, 200 Great Plain Ave., Needham 02492 

781-444-1431, mlnash@verizon.net or  
Daryl & Jon Cohan, 9 Park Ave., Needham 02494 

781-433-9867, daryl_cohan@hotmail.com,  
This in-kind donation will be recognized in our Tribute Book 

Temple Beth Shalom ▪ 670 Highland Avenue ▪Needham, MA 02494 ▪ 781-444-0077  

Broadway on Highland 
Honoring Jerry & Lucille Sands 

 
Tribute Book Advertising Contract 

 
Name: Contact Person For Ad: 

Address: 

Phone: Fax:  E-mail: 
 
� Yes! I would like to place an ad in the program book to be presented to Jerry and Lucille Sands and support our 
 Temple Community, Religious School and Youth Programs. 
 
 � Back Cover $5,000 � Bronze Page  $1,000          Tribute Message: 
 � Inside Cover $3,500 � Full Page  $  500 
 � Gold Page $2,500 � Half Page  $  350 
 � Silver Page $1,500 � Quarter page  $  125 
     
                            Tribute Book Deadline: April 1, 2008 

� I am enclosing my artwork 
 on either a CD or hard copy. 

Full page ads: 5.5” wide x 8.5” tall 
Half page ads: 5.5” wide x 4.25” tall 

Quarter page ads: 2.75” wide x 4/25” tall 

� Payment is enclosed for: in a check 
 made payable to Temple Beth Shalom. 
� Please charge $                 VISA/MC/AMEX # 
 Expiration Date: 3 digit security code from back of card: 
 Name on card:  
 Signature: 

If you have any questions, please contact: 
Margie Glou at mglou@comcast.net or Ina Glasberg at ina_ron@comcast.net 

Please submit this form and all materials by fax or mail to: 
Temple Beth Shalom   670 Highland Avenue   Needham, MA 02494   Fax  781-449-3274 

Thank you for your support! 



I subscribe to the be-
lief that in order to 
move forward one 
must have a healthy 
respect for the past. At 
Temple Beth Shalom 
we take it one step 
further. We see all the 
members of our com-

munity participate in and enrich the 
present. We have a special community 
where multigenerational participation is 
a part of our culture. On any given day 
we see a broad range of congregants 
engaged in programs, study opportuni-
ties and volunteer roles. 
 This spring, as we recognize Jerry and 
Lucille Sands for our Broadway on High-
land Fundraiser, we honor a family that 
has touched us through three genera-

President’s Message 
tions. Jerry and Lucille care about the 
life of this congregation particularly its’ 
children and the education that 
strengthens their Jewish identity. They 
are also joined by many others who truly 
demonstrate that this congregation em-
bodies Dor V’dor. 
 Triple Chai (54 and over group) is a 
vibrant active group that offers stimulat-
ing and enjoyable programs to its mem-
bers and is also a supportive, growing 
and important arm of this congregation. 
They are always willing to help out in 
the congregation and recently over 40 
members attended a daylong Kallah led 
by Rabbi Sonsino. 
 On any given Shabbat morning, one 
can see the multi-generations sharing 
their unique interpretations and per-
spectives at Torah study. Sitting side  

Come be a part of our 
Annual 
PMC-Kids 
Newton/Needham Ride! 
This year Newton/
Needham have joined 
forces to make it 
the best ride ever! 
We are looking for 500 children, ages 3-15, 
to ride their bikes to raise money for the 
Jimmy Fund/Dana Farber Cancer Institute 

 
When? Sunday, June 15 at 9:30am 

Where? Wells Office Park - Newton, MA 
 

Space is limited, so riders should register 
as soon as possible. 

 
New this year . . .Teen Challenge Ride  

on a separate route - Ages 13-15 
 

There is a $10 registration fee 
plus a minimum fundraising donation of $50. 
You must register in advance at by March 15 

at www.kids.pmc.org 
and you will be entered into a raffle to win a bike! 

 
For more information to ride, volunteer or sponsor 

a rider, log onto www.kids.pmc.org. 
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by side, all ages reach into the Torah 
and learn from each other. When my 
wife Carol and daughter Dana were mak-
ing deliveries for BESTY’s bagel day, she 
noted how wonderful it was delivering to 
folks whose children were grown and out 
of the house; some even grandparents – 
all in support of our senior youth group. 
When attending Brotherhood’s and Sis-
terhood’s fabulously fun murder mystery 
night, I was so pleased to see young cou-
ples and singles mixing and socializing 
with those who are not of their peer 
group but nonetheless, enjoying them-
selves immensely. 
 We are fortunate here at Temple Beth 
Shalom. We have a special ruach (spirit) 
that touches every individual spanning 
the generations. As our days grow in 
length and the sun nourishes our winter 
weary souls, it is heartwarming to see 
that we truly have each other. 
 

L’Shalom 
Jonathan 

“Shira exudes passion and warmth. She possesses the innate ability to create 
community through song.” 

    - Dori Frumin Kirshner, National Organization Jewish Professional 

Outrageously hip Jewish music for kids! 
Open your mouth, take a deep breath and sing! 

Join Shira Kline as she brings her dynamic spirit and 
musical gifts to create an exciting Jewish 

musical setting for our families!  
Shira’s passion and work is to further enrich, 
nurture, and inspire our Jewish lives, identity, 

celebrations and rituals.  
Shira is simply outstanding! 

Don’t miss her Temple Beth Shalom debut! 

Sunday, March 30: 3:00 - 4:30pm 
Temple Beth Shalom, Simon Hall 

 
Join us for crafts, goodies and fabulous Jewish music.  

$5 per person at the door  •  $3 per person: tickets in advance 
Children under 2 are free  

Proceeds from this event support Early Childhood 
Programming at Temple Beth Shalom 

Questions? Contact Margaret McConchie at 
memcconchie@gmail.com.  

Send this portion with your check payable to 
“TBSCC PTC” by Friday, March 28 to: Margaret McConchie, 

101 Hillside Avenue, Needham 02494 
 

Name: # of Attendees  
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 Each month I try to write about the 
important activities of Sisterhood or 
Women of Reform Judaism (WRJ).  Noth-
ing is more important that the individuals 
who make up our community of women. 
One of these individuals is gone. Billie 
Burstein died Thursday, February 7 after a 
courageous 16-year battle with cancer. I 
want to dedicate this month’s article to 
Billie for her accomplishments as Sister-
hood president and as a friend to all of us. 
 Billie was an extraordinary woman who 
touched the lives of so many of us.  She 
treated being Sisterhood president as a 
sacred responsibility. During her years in 
Sisterhood, Billie assumed many positions 
and was glad to take on the mantle of 
president more than once! She was our 
link between the past and the future: by 
honoring and respecting the past and tak-
ing care of Sisterhood, ensuring that it 
will be there for future generations of 
women. Billie is the reason for the vitality 
of today’s Sisterhood. Our Sisterhood is 
better and stronger because of her.   
 Billie showed us strength, wisdom, com-
passion and courage. Billie was the one I 
turned to for advice as we shared the 
Sisterhood presidency and whenever I 
needed guidance in the challenges of life. 
She always looked at a situation with a 
gentle touch and a realistic perspective; 
she saw the good in everyone. She 
brought out the best in us. 
 My feelings for Billie can best be de-
scribed in the words I spoke at Billie’s 

Sisterhood 
Because I knew you: 
Who can say if I've been changed for 
the better? 
But because I knew you 
I have been changed for good 
It well may be 
That we will never meet again 
In this lifetime 
So let me say before we part 
So much of me 
Is made of what I learned from you 
You'll be with me 
Like a handprint on my heart 
And now whatever way our stories end 
I know you have re-written mine 
By being my friend: 
Who can say if I've been changed for 
the better? 
But because I knew you 
Because I knew you 
I have been changed for good 
 Billie – Our friendship was truly a 
blessing. You were my mentor, my 
hero, my friend. I am not saying good-
bye for I know you will be with me. I 
love you and will keep your love in my 
heart forever. 
 Billie was our hero and our friend. We 
can honor her memory by continuing in 
her footsteps and living our lives with 
the same passion and values that made 
her the incredible woman she was. Bil-
lie loved the women of Temple Beth 
Shalom, our Sisterhood. This community 
can support and comfort us as we 
mourn her passing. 
 May her memory be a blessing. 
 

In Sisterhood,               
Betty Weiner 
Co-President 

www.tbsneedham.org 

Essential Dates: 
Monday, March 10 – Our monthly Board 
meeting is open to all members of Sis-
terhood. Meet us in the Library at 7:30 
p.m. 
Sunday, March 16 – Sisterhood will once 
again sponsor the food concession at the 
Purim Carnival. Come to the temple for 
some yummy food and an afternoon of 
fun and games. 
Thursday, April 10 – The Women’s Se-
der is a special evening for all Sister-
hood members. Contact Marge Cohen at 
margecohen@rcn.com or 781-449-2688 if 
you have any questions or would like to 
volunteer your services. 
Monday, April 14 – It’s time for our 
April Board meeting. Same place, same 
time: the Temple Library at 7:30 p.m.  
Please join us. 
Sunday, April 20 – What better way to 
celebrate Pesach than with your tem-
ple family at our Congregational Se-
der. Linda Rosenberg has graciously 

funeral. I would like to share them with 
you. 
Dear Billie, 
Thank you for being a part of my life.   
Thank you for welcoming me into your 
home and into your heart. 
Thank you for your love, your wisdom, 
your strength, your shoulder to lean on, 
and your hand to hold. 
Thank you for introducing me to an in-
credible community of family and friends. 
They have enveloped me with love and 
support. 
Thank you for all the things we did to-
gether – learning, praying, singing, laugh-
ing, and crying. 
And thank you for allowing me to share 
the last months of your life. 
 Recently I shared the words of the 
song For Good from the musical Wicked 
with you. I thought of you when I first 
heard this song. It put into words my 
love for and gratitude to you. I won’t 
sing the song, but here are the words. 
I've heard it said  
That people come into our lives for a 
reason 
Bringing something we must learn 
And we are led 
To those who help us most to grow 
If we let them 
And we help them in return 
Well, I don't know if I believe that's 
true 
But I know I'm who I am today 

offered to chair this event and would be 
delighted to have additional help. Please 
contact her at Linr@aol.com or 781-455-
0646. You’ll be glad you did! 
Sunday, May 4 & Monday, May 5 – It’s 
not too early to start your spring clean-
ing. Start to go through your closets, at-
tics, and garages and sort through your 
belongings. Put aside the clothes you 
won’t wear anymore, the kitchenware 
you never use, toys that your kids out-
grew, etc. and save them for our Spring 
Rummage Sale. And if you’re looking for 
a fun way to meet new people while 
helping make this sale a success, volun-
teer a few hours of your time on Sunday 
or Monday.  For information or to offer 
your time, contact Bonnie Littman at 
bonh1@aol.com. 
Thank You’s: 
 There are so many women to thank 
for their unending energy and devotion 
to Sisterhood. I appreciate their dedica-
tion and commitment. 

 I want to thank Randi Pleskow and 
Carol Bolton-Kappel for their work on 
the Brotherhood/Sisterhood Event.  
They, along with Ed Schreider and Sandy 
Epstein of Brotherhood, gave us an eve-
ning of unexpected mystery and fun. 
 My thanks go to Marlene Schultz, 
Margie Glou and Jane Blauvelt for a very 
special Sisterhood Shabbat. It was a 
beautiful time to celebrate all that Sis-
terhood has to offer and what we gain in 
return. 
 A special thank you to Trina Novak 
who volunteered to organize and run our 
new Sisterhood Display Window show-
casing note cards and place cards from 
WRJ as well as a copy of The Torah:  A 
Women’s Commentary.  These items 
are available for purchase by contacting 
Trina at kermittf@rcn.com or 781-449-
6747. 

 
Betty Weiner 
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Temple Beth Shalom 
Sisterhood Book Club  

 
Please join us for good company and 

good conversation as the 
Temple Beth Shalom Sisterhood reads 

People of the Book by Geraldine Brooks. 

The newest novel by the author of Year of Wonders 
tells the journey of the Sarajevo Haggadah through 

centuries of exile and war. 
We will meet on Wednesday, February 27 at 7:45pm 

at the home of Stephanie Kaufman 
16 Manson Rd., 781-444-0432). 

 
The final meeting of the Sisterhood Book Club will 

take place on April 9 
when we will be reading 

Address Unknown 
by Kathrine Kressmann Taylor. 

 
To RSVP or to be included on future 

Book Club e-mail, please contact 
Peggy Lowenstein at 781-444-9443 

or PELowenstein@aol.com. 
 

Temple Beth Shalom Sisterhood 
is asking for your help 

To help defray costs and foster an increased sense of 
community, we would like to include a congregation 

sponsored Oneg following every 
“Simchat Shabbat” Service 

held the first Friday of every month. 
We are asking that families volunteer to bring 3-4 dozen 
cookies, brownies, pastries, etc., a cake or a fruit platter. 

Feel free to bake or buy. 
These are “special, musical and spirited services” 
appropriate for all ages, typically followed by an 

Oneg with music and dancing. 
 

Please respond as soon as possible so we can plan accordingly. 
Tear off the sheet below and mail to: 

Michelle Zaff   134 Damon Road   Needham, MA  02494 
Contact Michelle with any questions at 781-453-2328 

or mzaff@rcn.com. 
  

Please bring the food to the Temple that day on a 
disposable platter if it is convenient. 

(If not, it’s okay to bring it wrapped up before 7:15pm 
when the service begins). 

 

Please consider choosing the Sisterhood Oneg Fund 
when making donations. 

 
Name:   Phone:  
 
E-mail: 
 

Please select which Simchat Shabbat service(s) you’d like to help sponsor: 

� 3/7   � 4/4   � 5/2   � 6/6 

Please select what you would like to bring: 

� 3-4 dozen cookies, brownies, or pastries   � cake    � fruit platter 

The Sisterhood of Temple Beth Shalom 
is pleased to introduce 

the newly released 
The Torah: A Women’s Commentary 

You can now order a copy (or 2) of this ground-breaking work, brought to you by 
The Women of Reform Judaism (WRJ)    

Place your order for a copy at the introductory price of $65.00. 
Complete the form below and mail it along with your check to: 

Trina Novak  33 Gilbert Road,  Needham 02492 
If you have any questions, contact Trina at kermittf@rcn.com or 781-449-6747. 

 
Name: Address: 
 
Phone: E-mail: 
 
YES! I want       copies of The Torah: A Women’s Commentary ($65.00 each). 
 
I have enclosed my check, payable to TBS Sisterhood, for $                
You will be notified when your copy is available. Thank You! 
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Children’s Center 
Recently, I was fortu-
nate to have had the 
opportunity to attend 
a unique and out-
standing conference 
in San Jose, CA.  
“B’ruchim Ha’Ba’im: 
Opening Our Commu-

nities” brought together over one hun-
dred twenty five early childhood educa-
tors from Reform Jewish congregations 
across the United States. 
 In the past, I have attended many 
secular early childhood conferences.  
What made this conference so wonder-
ful was the opportunity for me to renew 
my own commitment to Jewish educa-
tion and to Judaism. Participating in 
this professional gathering allowed for 
me to focus upon expanding my own 
Jewish knowledge and enhancing my 
devotion to learning. Both of these are 
things that we in the Children’s Center 
aspire to instill in our children and their 
families throughout the year.   
 For three days, I attended workshops, 
networked with other directors and 
educators, visited other centers, and 
shared ideas and sources of inspiration. 
The workshop session topics included: 
“Early Childhood from a Research Per-
spective,” “Creating a Community of 
Parents,” “Special Needs: A Sacred 
Partnership” and others. The partici-
pants at the convention also partici-
pated in great sessions intended to in-
spire the spirit, including song sessions 
and services. 
 Two congregations in the San Jose/
San Francisco area hosted the confer-
ence. Temple Emanu-el in San Jose 
graciously hosted a delicious Shabbat 
dinner, served by the congregation’s 
Board of Directors. Their Early Child-
hood Director and her dedicated staff 
made themselves available for tours of 
their warm and sparkling classrooms. A 
beautiful Shabbat service followed, 
lead by Rabbi Dana Magat and Cantor 
Intern Meeka Simerly.   
 Saturday morning, we traveled by bus 
to Temple Emanu-El in San Francisco. 
We participated in a dynamic Shabbat 
morning talk with Senior Rabbi Stephen 
Pearce, followed by a lovely luncheon 
and tour of the synagogue and Early 
Childhood Center. Visiting other Chil-
dren’s Centers always offers a wealth 
of ideas and inspirations to educators! 
It was a wonderful opportunity to see 
how different preschools creatively 
arrange their environments, so that the 

early childhood education for syna-
gogues and families.   
 Since it is our children who will be 
the future leaders in our communities 
and our synagogues, we recognize that 
those of us in the field of Jewish early 
childhood education have an important 
responsibility. It is my promise to you, 
the families of Temple Beth Shalom, 
the Beth Shalom Children’s Center, and 
its staff, that I will do all that I can to 
continue to learn and help inspire our 
children, their families, and their 
teachers! 
  

Marcie Berul 
Director, Children’s Center 

environment becomes “a teacher,” a 
key early childhood principle.   
 The day ended with a lovely Havdal-
lah Service (special service to end Shab-
bat) at Fisherman’s Wharf with Rabbis 
Ryan Bauer and Dana Magat. 
 I came away from this conference 
feeling even more inspired and devoted 
to the field of Jewish Early Childhood 
Education. The Early Childhood Educa-
tors of Reform Judaism (ECE-RJ) is a 
group which serves as a voice and sup-
port for educators, educating syna-
gogue leadership about the benefits of 

 2008 Special Needs 
 Camping Programs  
 offered by the URJ Camps 

 
 “Blessed are You O God who creates a variety of Creations” 
 Judaism finds holiness in people of all shapes and abilities 
 
 Camp Simcha 
 URJ Greene Family Camp 
 Thursday, August 7 - Sunday, August 10, 2008 
 Reform Jewish camp experience for families with 
 Children on the Autism spectrum 
 
 • 4 days filled with Jewish memories, songs, traditional camping  experiences, 
  new  friendships and FUN 
 • Open to Jewish children with autistic behaviors and their families. All family 
  members are welcome - grandparents and siblings included! 
 • Program is supervised by a Program Director with over 20 years of  
  experience with  pecial needs populations, and a well-trained staff team. 
  Medical staff with be onsite. 
 • Activites include waterfront programs, adventure activities, sports, music, 
  crafts, dance and more-all within a Jewish context. 
 • Be a part of a wonder Camp Shabbat experience. 
 
 For more information or to download an application go to: 
 www.greene.urjcamps.org/simcha or e-mail campsimcha@urj.org 
 

 Mitzvah Corps Tzofim Program 
 URJ Kutz Campus 
 Session 1: June 29-July 6 (Campers 14-18 years old) 
 Session 2: July 9-July 13 (Campers 10-13 years old) 
 “Camp within a Camp” experience for children 
  with Autism Spectrum Disorder 
 
 • High School students serve as mentors so that campers can participate fully 
  In the Jewish camp experience 
 • Campers participate in all elements of camp programming- 
  adventure, art, drama, dance, swimming, song session and more 
  with mentor and staff support 
 • Safe and nurturing environment fosters positive self-esteem and 
  social skill development 
 • Program is supervised by a Program Director with over 20 years of 
  experience with special needs populations, and a well-trained staff team. 
  Medical staff will be onsite. 
 
 For more information please e-mail: kutzmc@urj.org. 
 
  
  
  



 
 
 
 
’98 Tutoring 

• SAT & other Standardized Test Prep 
• English, Math, History and other 

school subjects available upon request 
 

*****************Chess!***************** 
 

Contact 
Nicholas P. Sterling, Ph.D. 

781-733-0849 
e-mail: nicholas@xenophon98.com 

www.xenophon98.com 
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We extend our sympathy to  Sharing 
Our 

Lives 

James and Margie Silver, Lauren and Alison 
on the passing of their mother, mother-in-law 

and grandmother  
Thelma Silver 

 
Susan Sandberg, Shelly and Alan 

on the passing of their husband and father  
James Sandberg 

 
Joe Burstein, Ray and Aaron 

on the passing of their wife and mother 
Billie Burstein 
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Yahrzeits 
 

Harry Needle 
Betty H. Nesselroth 

Fannie Raemer 
Murray Reiss 

Charlotte Rosenberg 
Irving Rubin 

Samuel Sklover 
Samuel L. Stockman 

 
MARCH 28 SERVICE 

Trina Berkowitz 
Al Brodsky 

Holly E. Davidson 
James S. Ellis 
Barnet Fine 
Sheila Fish 

Samuel Goff 
Harry A. Goodman 

Gloria Hirsch 
Helen Honig 
Nathan Katz 

Josephine Klein 
Lawrence Laskey 

Judith Alperin Levy 
David S. Miller 

Sadie Niss 
Wendy Schneller 

Sadie Shapiro 
John Francis Simons 

Seril Slavkin 
Greta Sulzberger 
Ethel Weinberg 
Jeffrey M. Weiss 

MARCH 7 SERVICE 
Pauline Aronson 
Max H. Bohrer 

Charles Burtman 
Morris I. Cohn 
Kay Coltoff 
Emily Cutler 

James Geffen 
Jennie Geffen 

Edward Gerstenfeld 
Gerald Albert Hruby 

Sidney Leskowitz 
Jill Fischer Maremont 

Louis Order 
Janet Bearse Robinson 

Belle Sadow 
Benjamin Schultz 
Gladys Sherman 
Jacob Shulman 
Emanuel Steer 

Betty Steir 
Stanley Wein 

 
MARCH 14 SERVICE 

Myron Altman 
Marshall J. Bailen 
Frances Borson 
Lillian Charloff 
Louis L. Cohen 
Bessie Davis 

Edith Eckstein 
Eleanor Glou 

 

Bert Goldstein 
Edgar Green 

Minnie Kaplan 
Vivian Krafchik 

Jack Lee 
Elizabeth N. Lewis 
Herbert A. Mann 

Bessie Mills 
Bertha Patkin 
Jules Saltzman 

Andrew Solomon Sherwin 
Esther Shoicket 
Gene M. Soble 

 
MARCH 21 SERVICE 

William Barkin 
Arnold Marvin Bass 

Ruth Bauer 
David Brooks 
Eva Brooks 

Maurice I. Cherenson 
Daniel B. Cohen 
Charles Halpert 
Ethel Jacobson 
Seymour Kahn 
Dorothy Karno 

Nellie Katz 
Herman Krangel 
Edith LeBlanc 
Martin Littman 
Michael Loebl 
Mary Mavor 

 

 
Need a Hug? 

Do you know a 
member in our 

Temple Beth Shalom 
family who is 

experiencing an illness, 
recuperating from an 

accident or 
major surgery, 

rehabilitating in a 
nursing home or recuperative center? 

 The Knitting Mavens would like to give them a 
“hug” with a hand-made “healing wrap” 

and personalized note. 
 

Please call Margie Glou at 781-444-0943 or 
Kim Silverman at 781-444-1191.  
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L’dor V’dor: Temple Beth Shalom Family Recipes and Traditions 

sponsored by The Sisterhood of Temple Beth Shalom 
 
Compiled, with love, by members of our Temple and school community and their relatives, 
this wonderful cookbook takes you meal by meal through several important Jewish holidays, 

including Shabbat, Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, Chanukah and Passover. 
Songs and family activities are also included in each holiday section. 

All proceeds from sales of these cookbooks will support PTC-funded preschool programs, in-
cluding specialists in music and movement and live family-friendly performances throughout the year.  

• Purchase a cookbook for your home and one for each of your relatives. 
• Mail one to your college student who is trying to recreate holiday traditions far from home. 

• Give a cookbook as a bridal or baby shower gift to help young families grow with foods from our heritage. 
• Buy a copy for your neighbor who watches your house while you are on vacation.  

As part of Shomrei Adamah: Guardians of the Earth, Temple Beth Shalom’s environmental 
initiative, the Children’s Center is also proud to offer recyclable grocery bags 

(like you’ve seen at Trader Joe’s, Whole Foods and Roche Bros./Sudbury Farms). 
Bags are available for $2.50 each, 5 for $11.00, 10 for $20.00. Use them for your groceries, your 
library books, your recyclables, toys, etc. Use them again and again and again. They make great 

gifts when bundled with a cookbook and they help our environment, one bag at a time. 
Place your order today so we are sure to print enough! 

You will be notified as soon as your cookbooks and bags arrive in Needham. 
Thank you for supporting our PTC! 

Questions? Please contact Julie Bailit at bailit@comcast.net or 781-455-8403 
 
Please mail your check (made payable to TBSCC-PTC) and the form below by March 15 to: 
Julie Bailit 33 Perry Drive Needham, MA 02492 
 
Name:                                                           E-mail:                                                           
Phone:  
# of cookbooks ($12.00 each):            # of bags ($2.50 each, 5 for $11.00, 10 for $20.00): 
# of gift bundles (1 cookbook plus 1 bag for only $14!)               Total: $ 

 
Total Enclosed: $ 
 
Seating Request: 
 

Reservations must be made by March 21 
Please mail your check made payable to Temple Beth Shalom to: 

Linda Rosenberg, 276 Hunnewell Street, Needham 02494 
 

I cannot attend, but please accept my donation  $            
 

Congregational Seder 
Second Night of Passover - Sunday, April 20 at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Bring your family and friends and join your fellow congregants for a complete Seder and full course dinner. 

The Seder will be led by Rabbi Perlman and Cantorial Soloist Lisa Marcus Jones. 
Dinner will be Kosher Style. Share this wonderful holiday with your Temple family. 

 
Name: Address: 
 
Telephone: 
 
                     I would like to reserve seats for:  
 
 

  
 
 Adults @ $50.00 each 
 (Temple members and their guests) 
 
 Children @ $25.00 each (Ages 3-13) 
 
 Children under age 5 free 
 
 Kosher for Passover Alternative 
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Brotherhood 

Social Action 

www.tbsneedham.org 

 As our rabbis teach us, one of the 
pillars of Judaism is gemilut hasidim, 
performing acts of loving kindness.  
There is no more fulfilling act of loving 
kindness than tutoring a child who 
needs help. For over ten years, Temple 
Beth Shalom volunteers have been tu-
tors at the Mozart Elementary School in 
Roslindale as part of the Greater Boston 
Jewish Coalition for Literacy. As the 
participating tutors will tell you, it is 
rewarding and gratifying to work with 
individual children over the years and 
see the results, and they speak proudly 
of "their kids." The tutoring has un-
doubtedly contributed to the Mozart 
School's improvement in MCAS reading 
scores. Tutors were recognized and 
honored at the Social Action Shabbat, 
at which the Mozart School principal 
and faculty members attended to show 

hoods in the United State and third 
world countries. In January a container 
of recycled bicycles was shipped to 
Guatamala. For more information, visit 
www.bikesnotbombs.org. Please bring 
that bicycle that has been outgrown or 
hasn't been used to Memorial Park on 
Saturday, March 8. 

We encourage every-
one to make a regular 
habit of donating cans 
of tuna to Family Ta-
ble each time you 
come to temple. 
Multi-packs of cans 
are especially appre-
ciated. Donations 

dropped in the basket in the atrium or 
the designated shelf in the Religious 
School lobby are needed to meet Tem-
ple Beth Shalom's ongoing commitment 
to Family Table to serve over 150 Jew-
ish households. 
 If you would like to help make Tem-
ple Beth Shalom a place where social 
action happens, please join us at the 
Social Action Committee meeting on 
March 12 at 7:30 p.m..     
 

Howard Ostroff - hostroff@ rcn.com 
Marge Cohen - margecohen@rcn.com 

TBS Social Action Committee   

their appreciation. 
There is a need for more 
tutors. If you can spend 
a couple hours a week 
tutoring, you will have a 
rewarding and valuable 
experience. Please con-

tact Marge Cohen at 781-449-2688 or 
margecohen@rcn.com if you are inter-
ested or would like more information. 
There will be a training session on 
March 11 at 5:30 p.m. at the Leventhal-
Sidman Jewish Community Center in 
Newton for those who would like to get 
started. 
 Temple Beth Shalom Social Action 
Committee is helping with a bicycle 
drive for Bikes Not Bombs on Saturday, 
March 8 at Memorial Park on Highland 
Avenue from 8:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. Any 
size bicycle in any condition can be 
donated. Bikes Not Bombs "recycles" 
bicycles no longer in use and gets them 
where they are really needed. The or-
ganization is based in Jamaica Plain and 
gets neighborhood kids involved in bicy-
cle workshops. Recycled bicycles are 
distributed in lower income neighbor-

In the weeks 
leading up to 
Purim the li-
brary will set up 
a display of 
materials in 

both the library and in the atrium. A 
few titles that may be of interest to 
readers involve the central figure of 
the holiday, Queen Esther. The follow-
ing are a few examples of what is avail-
able for adults and children; The 
Gilded Chamber: A Novel of Queen 
Esther by Rebecca Kohn. This is a re-
cent addition to the library and is simi-
lar to The Red Tent.  An oldie but 
goodie is Esther by Noah Lofts ( it is 
available through the Minuteman Li-
brary Network). For children there are 
quite a few titles that bring the story 
of Esther to life; Esther by Miriam 
Chaikin; The Festival of Esther; the 
story of Purim by Maida Silverman and 
lastly a great picture book; Queen 
Esther Saves Her People by Rita Gel-
man. So pick up a book (video, DVD) 
and enjoy the holiday! 
 

Lisa Rothenberg 
lbrgsr@mail.com 

Library 
Essential Dates: 
Thursday, March 13 – Brotherhood Board 
Meeting, 7:00 p.m. at the temple. All are 
welcome. 
Friday, March 21 – Brotherhood Shabbat 
service, 7:45 p.m. 
Brotherhood Thanks: 
Thanks to all those who participated and 
who helped to organize the following: 
The Brotherhood/Sisterhood combined 
event was a wonderful success. The food, 
the beverages, and the fabulous interac-
tive Murder Mystery were tremendous 
fun. As a result, camaraderie between 
Brotherhood and Sisterhood has reached 
a new level. The Brotherhood Family 
Bowling and Pizza Party was a huge suc-
cess and all that attended had a grand 
time. It was a “striking” new initiative! 
 Sincere thanks to all who sorted bottles 
and cans at our important Needham Re-
cycling fund-raiser.   
 We're also grateful to those who helped 
with and/or attended the Homegrown 
Coffee House performance by Red Molly 
which was organized by our friends at 
First Parish.   
Brotherhood Musings: 
On the spiritual side, please join us for 
the Brotherhood Shabbat service on Fri-

day March 21, which is always a special 
night with our rabbis and congregation.  
We will be honoring those who volunteer 
for Shabbat and High Holiday ushers, min-
yans, B'nai Mitzvahs, parking lot and other 
Brotherhood related activities. The 5th 
Marc Comras Community Service Award 
will be presented as well. 
 Looking ahead, spring is not too far off 
so it's a great time to start thinking about 
softball and the Brotherhood sponsored 
TBS Bashers! Once again, the boys in 
Basher blue will be lead by manager 
extraordinaire Jon "The Un-Natural" Co-
han. If you're interested in joining the 
team, e-mail Jon at Joncoco@yahoo.com 
as soon as possible. Games begin in April. 
The Bashers initiative has proved to be a 
great way to get “younger” men of the 
congregation involved with Brotherhood 
and we're grateful to Jon for the energy 
he devotes to the team. 
 Please join us at any Brotherhood event 
or open board meeting.  
 

L’shalom, 
Eric Luskin 

Corresponding Secretary 
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Contributions 
The minimum donation for recognition in The Scroll is $10.00. 

“At birthdays, anniversaries, yahrzeits, etc., support your Temple Fund.” 
  

Rabbi Perlman’s Discretionary Fund 
Donor In appreciation of 
Amy & Barry Fish Rabbi Jay’s support & generosity preparing  
  Hayley for her Bat Mitzvah 
Amy & Barry Fish Rabbi Lenke for her support &quality time  
  preparing Hayley for her Bat Mitzvah 
The Goldberg Family Rabbi Perlman’s compassion & guidance during  
  Julie’s recent illness 
Richard & Beverlee Bookman Rabbi Perlman for officiating at the funeral  
   & Family    & for his support & concern during this 
  difficult time 
Louis & Nancy Cohen Temple Beth Shalom 
 
Donor In honor of 
Ralph & Ina Melen Edward & Sylvia Nierman’s 60th Anniversary 
Margie & Alan Glou Rabbi Perlman’s Special Birthday 
Jerry T. Sherman Rabbi Perlman’s Special Birthday 
 
Donor Speedy recovery 
Ralph & Ina Melen Eliot Tatelman 
Edward Bates Eliot Tatelman 
The Segaloff Family Mike Herman 
    
Donor In memory of 
Ralph & Ina Melen Morris Butt 
Ralph & Ina Melen Nathan R. Melen 
Elizabeth & Stephen Marshak Lillian Lefrak 
Shirley & Dave Berg Louis Berg 
Ralph Geffen Doris Geffen 
Ron & Lois Sockol Rutherford Atkind 
The Gassman Family Sidney Honig 
Jerry Sherman Sarah R. Sherman 
Gail, Ron, Alissa & David Bor Hazel Stieber 
Charlotte Ford Sarah Goodman 
David & Shirley Berg David Darish 
Heide Davis & Family Jacob Davis 
Ruth & Shelly Bramson Madeleine Bramson 
Nancy & Lou Cohen & Family Joanne Cohen Weissman 
Ralph Levine Herman S. Levine 
Jerry T. Sherman Kate Bronstein 
Ralph, Ina & Nathan Melen Rose Winston 
Carol & Arnold Farber Marilyn Yogel 
Nita Boyer Robert Boyer 
Ken & Marcia Brier Philip Brier 
Elizabeth & Stephen Marshak Edward Marshak 
Sumner & Phyllis White Elizabeth Zalinger 
Eric & Amy Goldstein & Family Audrey Goldstein 
The Ravech Family Sara Bello 
Norman & Arlene Slawsby Rose Slawsby 
The Taich Family Shirley Taich 
The Loeser Family William Loeser 
The Loeser Family Oscar Melman 
Lora & Nelson Hammer Louis Krafchik 
Charles & Charlotte Ford Benjamin Ford 
Anne & Jeffrey Riskin David Riskin, Leon Wolk & Minnie Kagan 
Martin & Harriet Yogel & Family Zelda Yogel Andler 
Judy & Jason Chudnofsky Frances Schultz 
Judy & Jason Chudnofsky Kay Bookman 
Judy & Jason Chudnofsky Leonore Gumpert 
Stacey & Steven Sands Kay Bookman 
Ralph & Ina Melen Kay Bookman 
Caren & Steve Zeitler Kay Bookman 
Carol & Stanley Richmond Kay Bookman 
Karen & Marty Tollins Kay Bookman 
Ann & Bob Lurie Kay Bookman 
 

Rabbi Markley’s Discretionary Fund 
Donor In appreciation of 
The Goldberg Family Rabbi Markley’s warmth & kindness during  
  Julie’s recent illness 
Amy & Barry Fish Rabbi Todd’s kindness during Hayley’s 
  Bat Mitzvah 
 
Donor In memory of 
The Segaloff Family Sidney Honig 
Dr. Ralph Levine Molly Newfield 
Ron & Lois Sockol Kay Bookman 
 

Children’s Center Fund 
Donor  In honor of 
Aimee, Jeff, Emilie & Birth of Margie & Jim Silver’s 
   Julie Mann    grandson, Zachary 
Joseph Miller & Birth of Margie & Jim Silver’s 
   Linda Germaine Miller    grandson Zachary David 
 
Donor In memory 
Susan & Roger Patkin Stuart S. Kaufman 
Mort & Jan Parker Eva Perlmutter 
Joanne & David Kahalas Kay Bookman 
 

Education Fund 
Donor  In appreciation of 
The Goldberg Family Rabbi Lenke for her insight, compassion &  
  support during Julie’s recent illness 
Leah Goldberg Yehuda Becker 
Leah Goldberg Emily Perlman 
Leah Goldberg Hal Schevitz 
Leah Goldberg Ellyn Shriber 
Leah Goldberg Sandy Whitecross 

  Amy & Barry Fish  Jeff Lerner & Dr. Michael Haas for being ushers  
   at Hayley’s Bat Mitzvah 
The Higgins Family  Sheira Rosenfield for her enthusiasm 
   & dedication 
Risa Greendlinger  Sheira Rosenfield 
Risa Greendlinger  Shukie Sapir 
     
Donor  In honor of 
The Hirschen Family  Sofie Yellin becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
 
Donor  In memory of 
Linda & Les Yampolsky  Kay Bookman 
Aaron & Anita Glickman  Kay Bookman 
The Berez Family  William Lowenstein 
Ellie Jacobs  Leonore Gumpert 
Dianne & Fred Waldman  Leonore Gumpert 
Bruce Lustig  Philip Lustig 
 

Endowment Fund 
Donor In memory of 
Alyce Simon Sadler Norman Simon 
Ed Ginn Marsha Ginn 
Avis & Stanley Simon Norman Simon 
 

General Fund 
Donor In appreciation of 
The Goldberg Family The wonderful Caring Committee, all of whom 
  have touched their lives forever 
The Goldberg Family Kim Silverman for organizing all of the meals 
The Goldberg Family Susan Rubin for the beautiful “hug” 
Iva B. Hayes Temple Beth Shalom 
 
Donor In honor of 
Amy & Barry Fish Sydney Noymer & Charli Tankel 
    Becoming B’nei Mitzvah 
 
Donor In memory of 
Judi & Marc Kahn Kay Bookman 
Martin & Davida Stocklan Kay Bookman 
Douglas & Robin Stocklan Kay Bookman 
Greg & Andrew Stocklan Kay Bookman 
Kevin & Laura Greenough Kay Bookman 
Lucille & Jerry Sands Kay Bookman 
Dr. & Mrs. Seth Lewin Kay Bookman 
Paula Saltman & Dave Adwin Kay Bookman 
Rachel & Adam Ziegler Kay Bookman 
Roberta & Bill Greenberg Kay Bookman 
Marlene & Jerry Schultz Leonore Gumpert 
Jerrold Kameras Adrienne Kenzora 
Bruce Lustig Philip Lustig 
Carolyn Perelmuter Frederick Scher 
Janet & Ed Zaval Eli Zaval 
Terri & Steve Snyder John Saponaro 
Judi & Marc Kahn Leonore Gumpert 
 

Richard Todd Sacks Jewish Life Education Fund 
Donor In honor of 
Melvin Sacks Jewish New Year 
 
Donor In memory of 
Rob & Jill Levinson Mark Jay Levinson 
Merle & Lester Levenbaum Ann Chernov 
Carol & Ed Ginn Florence Ledner 
Joanne & David Kahalas Leonore Gumpert 
The Bailit Family Leonore Gumpert 
Cindy & Ron Matloff Leonore Gumpert 
Ina & Ron Glasberg Leonore Gumpert 
Ann & Stephen Sherman Kay Bookman 
Sherri & David Noon Sidney Honig 
Layne & Jeff Lepes Frances Schultz 
Ina & Ron Glasberg John Saponaro 
 

Library Fund 
Donor In memory of 
Bobby & Nancy Casper Norman Simon 
Marilyn & Bob Brooks Harry Goodman 
William Lehman Lisa Lehman 
Melinda & Don Boroson Sidney L. Ruderman 
Gail & Arthur Wald Kay Bookman 
Joe & Roberta Zimmerman Kay Bookman 
Joseph Miller & Linda Germaine Miller Kay Bookman 
Coral & Roger Ambuter Kay Bookman 
 

Music Fund 
Donor In appreciation of 
Beverlee & Richard Bookman Howard Ostroff 
Amy & Barry Fish Marcie Jonas for her support & beautiful voice 
  during Hayley’s Bat Mitzvah 
Wendy Storch & Brett Cohen Marcie Jonas for her beautiful voice, music & 
  support during Brett’s Bar Mitzvah service 
Wendy Storch & Brett Cohen Rachel Levy preparing Brett to 
    become a Bar Mitzvah 
Wendy Storch & Brett Cohen Shukie Sapir preparing Brett to 
    become a Bar Mitzvah 
Wendy Storch & Brett Cohen Sandy Whitecross preparing  
    Brett to become a Bar Mitzvah 
Jerry Sherman Lisa Marcus Jones 
Jerry Sherman Joe Policelli 
Jerry Sherman Sarah Smith 
Jerry Sherman Steve Staum    
Donor In memory of 
Frederic Katz Ruth E. Katz 
Selma Sobell Hy Sobell 
Joan & Daniel Troderman Teddy Troderman 
Phyllis Hyman Ethel Singer 
Malerie & Steven Singer & Family Nathan Saul 
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Donor In memory of 
Arlene Katzman Godfrey Cohen 
Jerry Sherman Dr. M. Judah Folkman 
Robert & Sara Smith David L. Smith 
Mark Greenbaum Priscilla Greenbaum 
Phillip Bello Minnie Bello 
Evan & Barry Freid Miriam Pfeifer 
Vera Burtman Isadore Crane 
Avis & Stanley Simon Kay Bookman 
 

Jerry Aransky Passport to Israel Fund 
Donor In appreciation of 
Beverlee & Richard Bookman Chuck Levin 
Beverlee & Richard Bookman Louis Grossman 
 
Donor In memory of 
Marsha & Ed Moller Frances Schultz 
Marsha & Ed Moller Kay Bookman 
Janet & Andy Streisfeld Kay Bookman 
Jean & David Gumpert Kay Bookman 
Marvin Rumpler Roberta Bloom 
Dianne & Fred Waldman Catherine Miller 
Ellen & Jerry Shapiro Charles Appelson 
Lee & Janice Golden Harold Golden 
 

Permanent Memorial Fund 
Gersten-Hoisington Memorial Lecture Fund 

Donor In honor of 
Linda & Allan Gersten Birth of Zachary Baum 
 
Donor In memory of 
Linda & Allan Gersten Kay Bookman 
Linda & Allan Gersten Freda Gerstenfeld 
Diane & Harold Sparr Bert Sparr 
Diane & Harold Sparr Joy Sparr 
Diane & Harold Sparr Arthur Sparr 
Diane & Harold Sparr Leonore Gumpert 
Diane & Harold Sparr Kay Bookman 
Patti & Louis Grossman Kay Bookman 
Patti & Louis Grossman Leonore Gumpert 
 

Kivi Grebber Memorial Fund 
Donor In honor of 
Carolyn Shapiro Benjamin Grebber becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
 
Donor In  memory of 
Wendy Storch  Selma & Nelson Storch 

 
Amy Sanker Kappel Memorial Fund 

Donor  In memory of 
Rosalyn & Jason Levy & Family  Gertrude Waldman 
Rosalyn & Jason Levy & Family  Edythe Levy 
Mark Rosen  I. Michael Rosen 
Vera Sanker & David Sanker  Ross Gillman’s mother 
 

Ned Saltzberg Memorial Fund 
Donor  In appreciation of 
Beverlee & Richard Bookman  Jane Spigle 
 
Donor  Speedy recovery 
Toby, Edward & Joshua Fox  Dr. David Lerman 
   
Donor  In memory of 
The Fox Family  Kay Bookman 
Carol Saltzberg  Kay Bookman 
 

Prayerbook Fund 
(The minimum donation for a bookplate is $54.00) 

 
Donor  In honor of 
Myrna & Roger Landay  Our new Reform Movement’s 
     prayerbooks, Mishkan T’filah 
 
Donor  In memory 
Diane & Fred Waldman  Kay Bookman 
Charlotte & Richard Chaffin  Nathan Roberts 
Louis Barsky  Melvin Zabar 
Jean & David Gumpert  Otto Sulzberger 
Linda & Richard Simon  Julia Werner 
Rachel Goldman & sons  Ben & Bertha Herring 
Sylvia & Irwin Golden  Marsha Katseff Ginn 
Carole & Phil Aronson  David J. Aronson 
Carole & Phil Aronson  Mildred Aronson 
Ina & Ron Glasberg  Kay Bookman 
 

Sanctuary Flower Fund 
Donor  In honor of 
The Teplin Feinberg Family  Noah becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
The Clarke & Jonas Family  Gabriel becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
The Yellin Family  Sofie becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
The Raskind Family  Alyssa becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
Alison & Ken Davis  Julia Goldberg becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
Marvin Rumpler  Sylvia & Irwin Golden’s 50th Wedding Anniversary 
 
Donor  In memory of 
The Comras Family  Jerome Daniel Goodman 
Martin & Harriet Yogel & Family  Marilyn Yogel 
Lisa & Andrew Gordon  Ruth Flicop 
Jill & Jeffrey Lerner & Family  Lillian Wallack 
Marcia & Steve Smith  Kay Bookman 

 
Sisterhood Oneg Fund 

Donor  In honor of 
Dan Teplin & Jody Feinberg  Noah becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
Stephen Jonas & Holly Clarke  Gabriel Jonas becoming a Bar Mitzvah 
The Yellin Family  Sofie becoming a Bat Mitzvah 

The Raskind Family  Alyssa becoming a Bat Mitzvah 
Jean & Joe Sands  Ray Burstein’s engagement to Brannigan Trahan 
The Gassman Family  Ray Burstein’s engagement to Brannigan Trahan 
 
Donor  In memory of 
The Pinals-Barringer Family  Goldie Pinals 
Jerry Sherman  Kay Bookman 
 

Social Action Fund 
Donor  In appreciation of 
Beverlee & Richard Bookman  Marge Cohen 
 
Donor  Speedy recovery 
Ina & Ron Glasberg  Mike Herman 
 
Donor  In memory of 
Judy Shapiro & Brian Nadler  Sidney Shapiro 
Margie & Alan Glou  Leonore Gumpert 
William I. & Louise Carmen  Sarah Carmen 
Susan & Charles Kohn  Leonore Gumpert 
Margie & Alan Glou  Frances Schultz 
Julie & Michael Bailit  Frances Schultz 
Julie & Michael Bailit  Rutherford Atkind 
Margie & Alan Glou  Kay Bookman 
The Weinberg Family  Arthur Eckstein 
Alison Gilvarg Davis  Ida K. Gilvarg 
Marge & Howard Cohen  Selma Sokel 
Cathy & Jerry Sabath  Leonore Gumpert 
  

Torah and Sanctuary Fund 
Donor  In appreciation of 
Residents of the  David Wilson for his magnificent 
   Golden Living Center     shofar blowing on Yom Kippur 
 
Donor  Speedy recovery 
Terri & Steve Snyder  Michael Herman 
Jerry Sherman  Paul Alpert 
 
Donor  In memory of 
Arlene & Buddy Jacbos  Kay Bookman 
Terri & Steve Snyder  Sidney Honig 
Terri & Steve Snyder  Leonore Gumpert 
Terri & Steve Snyder  Kay Bookman 
Charlotte & Richard Chaffin  Kay Bookman 
 

 Torah Commentary Fund 
Donor  In memory of 
The Stavis Family  Kay Bookman 

 
Youth Fund 

Donor  In appreciation of 
Wendy Storch  Sandy Hain for her support & friendship 
 
Donor  In honor of 
The Bailit Family  Ray Burstein’s engagement to 
     Brannigan Trahan 
 
Donor  In memory of 
Marvin Rumpler  Cynthia R. Rumpler 
Linda & Gary Katz  Sidney Honig 
Marlene & Jerry Schultz  Kay Bookman 
Marilyn & Bob Brooks  Leonore Gumpert 
Marilyn & Bob Brooks  Kay Bookman 
Linda & Les Yampolsky  Irene Pomp 
Jon & Lynne Maimon  Edward Lebowich 
The Zola Family  David Zola 
Mildred Cohen  Pearl Blum 
Arnold & Nancy Ariansen  Roberta Bloom 
Paul Alpert & Lainie Schnitt  Roberta Bloom 
Carolyn Shapiro  Roberta Bloom 
Judith & Charles Barr  Roberta Bloom  

Tot 
Shabbat 
Please join us for 

a sweet and 
beautiful 

Tot Shabbat on Friday, March 29 
at 6:30 pm with ShirLaLa! 

Come sing, dance, create and have 
fun with with Shira Klein, a Jewish 

musician and educator from 
New York City. 

It will be a unique and joyful 
Shabbat experience! 
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Please Patronize Our Advertisers 

DARYL COHAN, ABR 

www.NewEnglandMoves.com 

Award Winner 
2002, 2004, 2005, 2006 

 
For all your real estate needs 

One Chapel Street 
Needham, MA 02492 

 
Direct Voice Mail: 781-446-4151 

Cell: 508-517-7574 
Email: Daryl.Cohan@NEMoves.com 

LEVIN LAW OFFICES 
 

CHARLES R. LEVIN, ESQ. 
JONATHAN S. LEVIN, ESQ 

10 Kearney Road, Ste. 305 Needham, MA. 02494 
Ph. 781.449.7400      Fax 781.449.6299 

www.levinlawoffice.com 
Real Estate, Estate Planning & Administration, 
 Family Law, Commercial & Business Matters, 

Bankruptcy/Debt Consolidation, Landlord/Tenant  

Jill Lerner 

Uniquely You,  

 

Phone: 781-431-8170    Fax: 781-431-8171    Email: uyevents@aol.com 

Melissa Silk 

Event and Party Planning 
 

Inc. 

Specializing in Bar and Bat Mitzvahs 
    Dazzling Décor        Custom Creative Centerpieces  

Complimentary Initial Consultation 



Please Patronize Our Advertisers 
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“Everything 
In Hardware” 

1004 Great Plain Ave. 
Needham 

 

781-444-4515 

 arvey’s 
Hardware 

18 

 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Custom Window Treatments 

· Bedding · Furniture ·  
 · Accessories ·  

Wall & Floor Covering 
 
   
 

Beth Alpert, 
Interior Decorator 
781-444-2901 

 

www.DecoratingDen.com 

Joseph Burstein, L.Ac, D.A.A.P.M. 
 

Traditional Needle and 
Modern Non-Needle 

Treatments 

464 Hillside Ave., Suite 302 
Needham, MA 02494 
Phone: 781-449-0909 

Fax: 781-449-3434 

www.tbsneedham.org 
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Temple Beth Shalom  
670 Highland Avenue 
Needham, MA 02494 

781-444-0077 - Temple Office 
781-449-3274 - Fax Number 

781-444-0388 - Religious School Office 
781-449-3016 - Children’s Center  
e-mail:tbshalom@ix.netcom.com 

www.tbsneedham.org  
Member, Union for Reform Judaism; 
 Affiliated with Synagogue Council 

of Massachusetts 
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